Core Curriculum Committee Report – April 2013
The CCC has met twice since the last Senate meeting, March 26 and April 11.

At the first meeting, Tony Sciglitano, head of the Core Advisory Board, and John Ranieri, head of the Signature Course Curriculum Committee, came to discuss the process of approving University Core changes.  Their proposal is for a Core EPC that would consist of elected faculty who teach the three Signature courses.  

After considerable discussion of the Senate’s role in approving changes to the core, at the April 11 meeting, the members of the CCC agreed that, if a Core EPC is created, then having that body report to the CCC, which would then keep the Senate apprised of changes, would maintain the Senate’s oversight role of the University Core, as stipulated in the Faculty Guide.

At its April meeting, the CCC also discussed proposed changes to the Honors curriculum which would change the way those students currently do Signature I and II (as half of the first and third Honors colloquia), and would instead weave the readings into the four colloquia in chronological order.  The rational for the change is pedagogical.  The committee had asked the chairperson of the CCC to inquire about the status of the proposed changes—whether they were going to be submitted to the A&S EPC, the Senate, APC, or some other body.  However, it seems the changes have been made on the Honors home page and submitted to the University Registrar to take effect Fall 2013.  The committee will discuss this at the CCC meeting next week.

The CCC will also be submitting revised by-laws, based on recent discussions about its role in regards to the University Core.  These will be presented for approval at the May Senate meeting. 

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Balkun, Chairperson

 

Core EPC conversation

· A Core/CS EPC would not have members who are on the SCCC or CAB
· Elected body from the Core the CS faculty
· Would have representation from each school, as long as they teach in the core
· Who would they report to?  
 

Why not have this Core EPC report to CCC, which would the report to the Senate; not voting per se, but certainly asking  questions.  
 

THE HONORS CHANGE HAS ALREADY BEEN PUT ON THE WEB SITE AND REPORTED TO THE REGISTRAR

 

What about a less involved, more objective eye on the courses/proficiencies/Core English?

 

Gave our recommendation for a Core EPC  

 

If the Core EPC has to report its findings to the CCC, doesn't that also provide oversight?

We do have/ are supposed to have representation from each school/college

 

Who does oversee Core English?  Should that go to a Core EPC.

 

NEED TO MAKE SURE THERE ARE REGULAR REPORTS

 

NEXT TIME: Review Sig/Honors changes 

 

By-laws revision needed

 

MAYBE THE CCC HAS OUTLIVED ITS USEFULNESS--MAYBE IT NEEDS A YEAR TO SEE HOW THIS WORKS, ESPECIALLY WITH A CORE EPC.  COULD ALSO BE A WAY TO REASSURE OTHERS.  

